creased interest in the meetings of the Athenæum Society. Every college graduate shoul⁴ be able to express himself in public in a clear and forcible manner. That our society can train the student in this direction is evidenced by the speeches of Messrs. McNeill, Simpson, Farris and Poole, of whom Acadia is justly proud.

De Alumnis.

The following is a list of the Acadia graduates in attendance at Newton:-

Seldon R. McCurdy '95; J. L. Miner '95; A. Judson Archibald '96; Arthur C. Archibald '97; Charles R. McNally '97; and Isaac Corbett '98.

Acadia is also represented at Rochester by L. M. Denton '96; A. H. C. Morse '96; D. E. Hatt '97.

Rev. Maynard P. Freeman '62 is pastor of the Billtown Baptist Church.

Dr. E. A. Read '91, Professor of Psychology and Pedagogy in Kalamazoo College, Mich., has been offered the presidency of Des Momes College, Iowa.

Rev. A. T. Kempton '91, sends an encouraging report of successful labors in his church at Fitchburg, Mass.

Douglas B. Hemmeon '91, is pastor of the Methodist Church at Lockeport, Nova Scotia.

Rev. Wesley T. Stackhouse '92, pastor of the First Baptist Church, Vancouver, has received a call to a church in Rossland, and will probably accept.

Robert R. Griffin '95, has entered into partnership with Hon. Angus McGilvray, Antigonish.

Rev. F. H Beals, '86, at Canso, N. S., has been assisted by Rev. A. F. Baker, '93, in conducting a series of revival services, and quite a number have been added to the Canso church.

A. Moran Hemmeon, '92, has established a large practice in the medical profession at Bridgewater, N. S.

Emma J. Best, '97, is teaching at her home in Somerset.

A very pretty wedding took place at Truro, Wednesday, 1st of Feb., when C. R. McNally, '97, of Fredericton, was married to Mary E. Stuart, a graduate of Acadia Seminary in '98, and daughter of Mayor, Geo. W. Stuart, of Truro. The Athenhum joins with hosts of friends in very hearty congratulations and best wishes.